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(2) The farm was not properly con-
stituted the previous time; 

(3) An owner requests in writing that 
the land no longer be included in a 
farm composed of tracts under separate 
ownership; 

(4) The county committee determines 
that the farm was reconstituted on the 
basis of false information; 

(5) The county committee determines 
that tracts included in a farm are not 
being operated as a single farming 
unit. 

(d) Reconstitution shall not be ap-
proved if the county committee deter-
mines that the primary purpose of the 
reconstitution is to: 

(1) Circumvent the provisions of part 
12 of this title; or 

(2) Circumvent any other chapter of 
this title. 

§ 718.202 Determining the land consti-
tuting a farm. 

(a) In determining the constitution of 
a farm, consideration shall be given to 
provisions such as ownership and oper-
ation. For purposes of this part, the 
following rules shall be applicable to 
determining what land is to be in-
cluded in a farm. 

(b) A minor shall be considered to be 
the same owner or operator as the par-
ent, court-appointed guardian, or other 
person responsible for the minor child, 
unless the parent or guardian has no 
interest in the minor’s farm or produc-
tion from the farm, and the minor: 

(1) Is a producer on a farm; 
(2) Maintains a separate household 

from the parent or guardian; 
(3) Personally carries out the farming 

activities; and 
(4) Maintains a separate accounting 

for the farming operation. 
(c) A minor shall not be considered to 

be the same owner or operator as the 
parent or court-appointed guardian if 
the minor’s interest in the farming op-
eration results from being the bene-
ficiary of an irrevocable trust and own-
ership of the property is vested in the 
trust or the minor. 

(d) A life estate tenant shall be con-
sidered to be the owner of the property 
for their life. 

(e) A trust shall be considered to be 
an owner with the beneficiary of the 
trust; except a trust can be considered 

a separate owner or operator from the 
beneficiary, if the trust: 

(1) Has a separate and distinct inter-
est in the land or crop involved; 

(2) Exercises separate responsibility 
for the separate and distinct interest; 
and 

(3) Maintains funds and accounts sep-
arate from that of any other individual 
or entity for the interest. 

(f) The county committee shall re-
quire specific proof of ownership. 

(g) Land owned by different persons 
of an immediate family living in the 
same household and operated as a sin-
gle farming unit shall be considered as 
being under the same ownership in de-
termining a farm. 

(h) All land operated as a single unit 
and owned and operated by a parent 
corporation and subsidiary corpora-
tions of which the parent corporation 
owns more than 50 percent of the value 
of the outstanding stock, or where the 
parent is owned and operated by sub-
sidiary corporations, shall be con-
stituted as one farm. 

§ 718.203 County committee action to 
reconstitute a farm. 

Action to reconstitute a farm may be 
initiated by the county committee, the 
farm owner, or the operator with the 
concurrence of the owner of the farm. 
Any request for a farm reconstitution 
shall be filed with the county com-
mittee. 

§ 718.204 Reconstitution of allotments, 
quotas, and bases. 

(a) Farms shall be reconstituted in 
accordance with this subpart when it is 
determined that the land areas are not 
properly constituted and, to the extent 
practicable, shall be based on the facts 
and conditions existing at the time the 
change requiring the reconstitution oc-
curred. 

(b) Reconstitutions of farms subject 
to a direct and counter-cyclical pro-
gram contract in accordance with part 
1413 of this title will be effective for 
the current year if initiated on or be-
fore August 1 or prior to the issuance 
of DCP payments for the farm or farms 
being reconstituted. 

(c) For tobacco farms, a reconstitu-
tion will be effective for the current 
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